
Part of Romanet Lane south of Van Horne and north of Elgin Street, Sudbury 

– Lane Closure and Declaration of Surplus Land 

Presented: October 5, 2020    Report Date: September 10, 2020 

 

Background 

The subject land measures 127 square metres (1,367 square feet) in size, is 6 metres wide 

(20 feet) and is zoned ‘C6’ – Downtown Commercial.  The location of the lane is 

identified on the attached Schedule ‘A’.  

The City received a request, from an agent on behalf the abutting property owner, to 

purchase the subject land.  The Applicant’s Land is also identified on Schedule ‘A’.   

The proposal to close and declare surplus the lane was circulated to all City 

departments and outside agencies and the following comments were received: 

 

- Infrastructure Capital Planning advised that there is a 300mm diameter storm 

sewer running under the lane and requested that a blanket easement be 

retained to protect the storm system;   

 

- Bell Canada requested that an easement be granted prior to the sale of the 

lane to protect its existing facilities; 

 

- Greater Sudbury Utilities Inc. requested that an easement be granted prior to 

the sale of the lane to protect its existing plant, including existing overhead 

guy and downguys/anchors; and 

 

- Eastlink requested that an easement be granted prior to the sale of the lane 

to protect its existing fibre optic lines in lane.  

 

No further comments or objections were received.   

 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that part of Romanet Lane south of Van Horne and north of Elgin 

Street, Sudbury, be closed by by-law, declared surplus to the City’s needs and offered 

for sale to the abutting owner(s). 

If approved, a further report will follow with respect to the sale transaction.  The by-law 

closing the lane will not be presented to Council until the sale of the lane has been 

approved by Council.   

 

 


